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Emmaus South Wales Statement on the Recruitment of Ex-Offenders
As an organisation committed to equality and diversity, Emmaus South Wales recognise that everybody has the potential to make a positive contribution to the organisation. We recognise too that some potential job applicants have criminal records.  We understand that people are often ashamed and embarrassed about their cautions and convictions and/or fear they will not be treated fairly because of them.

Due to the nature of our work we always ask about criminal records. Please rest assured that we will handle the information you provide in confidence.  Should you disclose them, we will not take into account convictions deemed ‘spent’ under the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act, unless the position is exempt from the Act.

If the position is exempt from the Act, we will ask for disclosure of both spent and unspent convictions, and also cautions, reprimands, and final warnings.  We ask that you state on the application form whether you have any of these (none or yes), and that if you do, you provide full details in a sealed envelope. The information contained in the envelope will only be read if you are short-listed for a position and only by those involved in the recruitment process. 
Any criminal record, in itself, will not debar you from being appointed to a post unless you are on the Protection of Vulnerable Adults (PoVA) list.  Suitable applicants will not be refused posts because of offences which are not relevant to, and do not make them a risk in, the job for which they are applying. 

If an offer of employment is made, we will also ask you to agree to a Disclosure and Barring service (DBS) check. If a Disclosure confirms what you have already told us, we will confirm your appointment.  If the Disclosure reveals information that we were not previously aware of, we will discuss the matter with you before making a final decision.  If you require further information about your rights in relation to DBS applications, and our responsibilities to you, please ask us for a copy of the DBS Code of practice or download this from the Bureau’s website: https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/disclosure-and-barring-service. 
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